
Secondary School applications 
If your child is currently in Year 6, you will need to apply for a 
Year 7 place in a secondary school for September 2025. You 
can apply online at hants.gov.uk/admissions The deadline for 

applications is midnight on Tuesday 31 October. The 
Admissions Team contact number is 0300 555 137 or  

https://www.hants.gov.uk/educationandlearning/admissions  
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Key Dates 

Mon 4 Nov        Individual pupil photographs 
Tues 5 Nov       Y6 parent meeting for Avon 

   Tyrrell  final arrangements - 5pm start 
Wed 6 Nov      Kylie Grimes MBE visit & sponsored event 
Wed 20 Nov       Pupil flu vaccinations 
Mon 25 - Fri 29 Nov    Avon Tyrrell residential for Y6 pupils 
Tues 26 Nov - Tue 3 Dec    Book Fair - details coming soon! 
Tue 17 Dec 9am    Year 5 & 6 Carol Services 
Wed 18 Dec 9am    Year 3 & 4 Carol Services 
Fri 20 Dec    School stops for Christmas holidays
Mon 6 Jan   Spring term starts for all pupils
Wed 29 - Fri 31 Jan    Hooke Court residential for Y4 pupils       

Positivity  Resilience   Integrity   Dedication   Encouragement 

Ofsted update Thank you for your support over the last week; it was certainly a busy couple of  days! Thank you for taking the 
time to complete the parent surveys and/or email or chat to the inspectors at the gate - we appreciated that. We are looking 
forward to sharing the report with you when it is published, which will be in approximately a month’s time. 
Year 2 Open Morning This is planned for 21 November at 9am and 
an invitation has been shared with all parents of pupils in Year 2. If 
you know a Year 2 parent then please do pass the information on. 
Darker Nights As the darker nights draw in, it is worth reminding 
everyone about ‘Being bright, Being Seen’ on the way to and from 
school (and at other times)! Unfortunately we know that young 
children are more likely to be involved in accidents at this time of 
year and so anything children can do to stand out will really help. 
Reflective badges, sashes, etc and also bright/neon clothes and 
jackets can be a great way to stand out in the gloom. 
The pictures on the right are obviously staged to prove a point but 
they do show the difference a bright coat can make, when compared 
to a dark one. 
The clocks go back on 27th October (Sunday), so it will start getting 
dark much earlier in the afternoon/evening. It is important that we all 
think about how we can help to protect children during this time and I 
would urge everyone to think about what children are wearing and if 
they can be easily seen. Even a small reflective patch can make a 
difference and could prevent an accident taking place.

Remembrance We will be marking Remembrance Day in 
school on 11 November as usual with a 2 minute silence. 
To support the Royal British Legion, will be selling 
poppies, bracelets and stickers etc in school. Our 
suggested minimum donation for a poppy is 50p and the

other items are usually £1, a price given by the Legion. Children are welcome to purchase a poppy or other item at breaktime 
during the school day. 
Athlete visit On 6th November we are very excited to be welcoming Kylie Grimes MBE to our school - a European and 
Paralympic Champion in the sport of wheelchair rugby. Kylie was the first woman to win a Paralympic gold medal in the sport. 
On the day, all pupils will take part in a sponsored fitness circuit run by Kylie, this is a brilliant opportunity to get all children 
excited about sport and to enjoy this session. In a whole school assembly, Kylie will share more information about her journey 
in sport and how her resilience and determination has helped her to achieve success; there will also be opportunities for 
children to ask any burning questions at the end. Not only will the visit connect our pupils with an extraordinary athlete role 
model but will also help to raise money for new sports equipment that will improve physical activity levels in our school. 
Children should wear PE kit on this day. 
Halloween & Guy Fawkes Night With these two events looming, it’s important to make sure we are all safeguarding our 
children. This Press includes some guidance to help with age appropriate films, checking costumes to ensure they meet UK 
safety standards as well as buying fireworks safely. 
When buying fireworks, go to reputable retailers and avoid pop up shops. Category 1 are indoor fireworks, Category 2 
fireworks are suited to average-sized family back gardens.Category 3 fireworks need a minimum safety distance of 25m - 
while non-professionals can buy them, they are really designed for large displays. Category 4 are for professional use only. 
Only buy fireworks marked with safety standards. We wish everyone a happy and safe half term break. 

 

 Miss Windross 

PTA AGM 15 Nov 2024 at 3:30
in the junior hall. All welcome!  

Childcare provided in Rabbit Class  

http://hants.gov.uk/admissions
https://www.hants.gov.uk/educationandlearning/admissions
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